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British Automobile Racing Club

General Membership Meeting Minutes – January 2, 2024
Venue - Texas Lone Star Grill, Dixon Road, Etobicoke, ON.

WELCOME – 20:00




Bryan Rashleigh, President
Kyle Bast chaired the meeting in Bryan’s absence. He started the meeting at 19:59. 

MINUTES









 John Jensen made a motion to accept the minutes of the previous meeting, which was seconded by 
Andrew Majik and carried.

DEPARTMENTS

MEMBERSHIP 




Andrea Pegg, Membership Secretary

There are 37 renewals and 3 new members.

TREASURY 





    
 
Paul Clarke, Treasurer

John Bordin, the new Treasurer, needs to be added to the BARC website contact list.

John Bordin and Keith Whorley are reviewing the 2023 accounting records.
WRRC/SOCIAL








There was nothing to report.
REGIONAL RACE/ORO 




 Scott Ellsworth, Race Director 

Paul Einarson recommended we try to get the Miata Spec series for the BARC TT.
RACE COMMITTEE



There was no report.
HONDA INDY TORONTO






Scott Ellsworth

There was no new update.
ICE RACING 


 
Wayne Wanamaker, Ice Race Organizer
Ice Race Report

We had an Ice Race Organizer's Meeting 2 weeks ago via ZOOM video conferencing. At this meeting the Ice Race Director John Trimble announced that he is stepping down as the Ice Race Director effective immediately. John's step daughter is quite ill and he has taken a job with an automotive company that will see him in Edmonton for January and

February. John was thanked for all his help for the short time that he was in the position. Ted Michalos attended this meeting and has stepped in to look after Ice Race details until a replacement can be found.

The BARC Ice Prix is scheduled for January 27 and 28, weather permitting. The Minden Kinsmen had a base down for the race track but that was all lost prior to Christmas. The cold weather has returned but what we do need is a lot of snow to build the banks. The 2 week forecast only shows 1 day of 10-15 cm for Jan 9. I doubt that our weekend will happen but I am continuing to plan accordingly. The motel rooms are booked, the radios are booked, I have all of the positions filled except for mock grid but I have a couple of possibilities for this position. The permit has been applied for and I have the insurance certificate. All I ask for now is for everyone to pray for snow in Minden.

Thank you

Wayne Wanamaker

BARC Ice Race Organizer
If the BARC Ice Prix is cancelled on the January 27 and 28 weekend, the rain date will be March 2 and 3.

David King said Ted has reported there are 10 sets of the approved studded tires in Edmonton, which they will attempt to get shipped. 
TRS





Tom Cressman
They have received the hopper/sweeper and it is parked at Bryan’s house.

TRS will arrange their annual training in late March or early April.
OLD BUSINESS

There was no old business.
NEW BUSINESS

Greg Clement thanked Paul Clarke for his work as Treasurer and welcomed the new Treasurer John Bordin.
The information on the passing of Lily Weedon was posted to the BARC Facebook page.

Buy/Sell

There was nothing for Buy/Sell.
Adjournment
At 20:23 Bob Page made a motion in Wayne’s absence for adjournment which was seconded by David King. 
 .
NEXT MONTH’S MEETING: at the Lone Star Texas Grill (upstairs) – February 6th, 2024 at 20:00.

